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Madame President and Members of Council:

The Committee on Economic and Professional Affairs (CEPA) continues to monitor employment trends in the chemical sciences.  The economy is unstable, and job recovery continues to be slow.  The Committee is working with other governance and programming units within the Society to gather ideas and to implement programs aimed at accelerating economic recovery for our members.
At this meeting, CEPA updated its own Strategic Plan. We documented processes for both career consultants and career workshop presenters.  The committee approved the applications of four new career consultants. Additionally, in response to a request from the Committee on Chemists with Disabilities, future Comprehensive Salary and Employment Surveys will include the question “Do you consider yourself disabled?”

[SLIDE 1]

Earlier this week, the Presidential Task Force on Innovation and Job Creation released their report, entitled “Innovation, Chemistry & Jobs”.  The report contained four recommendations to stimulate disruptive innovation and job creation in the U.S. chemical industry.  CEPA and Corporation Associates co-sponsored a new program funding request to establish an entrepreneurial initiative, which would implement two of the four recommendations.  First, it establishes an educational program to guide budding entrepreneurs through the creation of new chemical businesses.  Second, it supports the formation of new chemical companies by providing access to the unparalleled informational resources of the Society, as well as other professional resources.  The initiative was approved by the Board, and will be implemented early next year.
[SLIDE 2]

CEPA is also working with our President, members of the Board, and other committees on the Paying It Forward campaign.  Nancy Jackson kicked off the campaign with her comment in the August 8 issue of C&EN, emphasizing the need for, and importance of members helping members.  She asks each of our more than 163,000 members to help unemployed members by taking specific action now.  Nancy’s comment has been followed by four others.  I wrote of the importance of networking throughout your professional life.  Connie Murphy of the Committee on Public Affairs emphasized the importance of speaking out to community, state and national leaders, and this week, Val Kuck of the Board commented on ways to help regions that have been particularly hard hit.  Next week, Allison Aldridge of the Committee on Minority Affairs will add her voice regarding the need for mentoring.  In each of the comments, an important issue is raised, and a simple action is suggested.  Please participate, and seek out others to share job leads, mentor, advocate, and assist your fellow ACS members.  More information can be found online.
[SLIDE 3]

Because networking is especially important in a down economy, CEPA and ACS Careers co-sponsored the largest networking event ever in ACS history last night.  The ACS Global Networking Reception allowed Denver meeting attendees and others to attend a seminar entitled “Networking 101 – Making Your Contacts Count”, and then practice networking with local sections, student chapters, international chapters, and individuals all over the world joined electronically. It was a great way to celebrate the chemical bonds that have been formed throughout the International Year of Chemistry.  A recording of the webinar is available online.

[SLIDE 4]

This event was part of the virtual career fair that is taking place in conjunction with this meeting.  Over 2,000 people are participating in this event, which runs through 7:00 pm tonight.  We encourage you all to attend.
Statistics for the ACS Career Fair and the Virtual Career Fair are shown.  The number of employers attending is up from Anaheim, where 40 were present.  The addition of the virtual component to the Denver career fair granted access to more than 3500 additional job seekers and more than 300 additional jobs.  

CEPA organized or co-sponsored 5 symposia, including one on pre-retirement planning in direct response to observed demographic changes within the ACS membership.  In addition, 26 workshops and hundreds of mock interviews and resume reviews were conducted. CEPA expects the Career Fair to be just as active at the national meeting next spring.
A revised version of the Chemical Professionals Code of Conduct is presented for your consideration, on pages 88 and 89 of the Council Agenda Book.  CEPA invites your comments and suggestions at careers@acs.org by November 30th.  These guidelines will be presented for Council approval at the next meeting.
Madame President this concludes my report.

Lisa M. Balbes, 2011 Chair
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